NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
PUBLIC MEETING NOTICE
DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS ENTERPRISE
3- Year DBE Agency Goal 
Federal Fiscal Years 2020 - 2022

In accordance with US Department of Transportation (USDOT) Federal Regulation 49 CFR Part 26, the New Jersey Department of Transportation has produced its preliminary Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) agency goal for *federal fiscal years 2020, 2021 and 2022. The preliminary three-year DBE agency goal is 13.23% on federally-assisted highway projects.  

Details about the goal and the methodology by which it was developed are available for review by the public for 30 days beginning May 18, 2019 and ending June 18, 2019.  The documents are available for inspection by appointment during normal business hours at the Department’s main headquarters.  To schedule an appointment call (609) 963- 2041. 

This is not a notice of formal rulemaking.  However, both the Federal Highway Administration and the New Jersey Department of Transportation will accept comments, for informational purposes only, on the aforementioned DBE goal at the following addresses:

New Jersey Department of Transportation
Division of Civil Rights/Affirmative Action
DBE/ESBE Programs
P.O. Box 600
1035 Parkway Avenue
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0600

Or
[bookmark: _GoBack]
United States Department of Transportation
Federal Highway Administration
New Jersey Division
840 Bear Tavern Road – Suite 202
West Trenton, New Jersey 08628

NJDOT will accept public comments beginning May 18, 2019 through June 30, 2019. 

To provide disadvantaged businesses and other business enterprises, public agencies and other interested individuals an opportunity to offer comments, NJDOT will hold a public consultant meeting on Tuesday June 18, 2019 from 10:00AM to 11:30AM. at The New Jersey Department of Transportation Complex, Multi-Purpose Room, 1035 Parkway Avenue, Trenton, NJ 08625. 


*The federal Fiscal Year begins Oct 1st and ends Sept 30th.
